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LIGHTNING RIDGE CENTRAL SCHOOL 

From the Principal’s Desk 
WHATS COMING UP 

Ridge Kids Are As Good As     

Anyone. 

At the start of the last holidays I was fortunate 

enough to be able to attend the Moorambilla choir 

concert in Dubbo. In the past I have supported 

Moorambilla because of the effect I have seen on 

students attending, the growth in confidence, the 

change in a view to being more positive and the experience of learning 

and working in a very different environment. Having seen the concert, 

I am now even more impressed by the work the Moorambilla team do 

in pulling together a world-class concert involving not only students 

from the West including many from our own school but also talented 

artists from around Australia and in fact around the world who come 

to support this amazing cultural event. Well done to the team who 

organise this event and well done to the Lightning Ridge team who 

support our students to get there, because without the fund raising 

that goes on all year the attendance of many of our students would not 

be possible. 

In the last week I’ve had two visitors to the school. One parent of a 

student who intends to enrol here next year from the northern   

beaches of Sydney and the other the Vice Chancellor of the University 

of New South Wales. Both were incredibly impressed with our school.  

The 1st thing that impress them was the quality of our facilities, the 

beautiful buildings, the green grass, the open spaces and the level of 

technology in classrooms. These things are the 1st things that all      

visitors to our school see because our school is always clean, because 

our school is so well maintained and because we have students who 

look after our facilities, we have higher quality facilities than most 

schools in New South Wales. The 2nd thing to grab their attention was 

the fact that during lesson times our school is quiet. All students are in 

class and learning and the learning activities going on in classrooms 

are vibrant, engaging and world-class.  

Both of my visitors looked at our school from a different point of view 

one as a potential parent who wants to give his child the best           

opportunities for learning and wanted to ensure that Lightning Ridge 

was able to offer those opportunities. Were able to reassure him and 

allow him to see the quality of education provided to Lightning Ridge 

students and he was very impressed. 

Stage 2 Camp 

Lake Burrendong 

2nd –4th November 

Grandparents Day  

28th October 2016 

(bring in chicken wish 

bones and paper rolls ) 

HSC 

13 Oct—4th Nov 

GOOD LUCK 

School Spectacular  

25/26th November 2016 

Sydney Olympic Park 

P & C meeting  

25th October 2016 

Year 12 Formal  

5th November 2016 

Last Day of School 

Friday the 16th December 

2016 

Mid Term  Break 

11/11/16—14/11/16 

Swimming Carnival  

2nd Dec 2016 
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From the Principal’s Desk…...continued. 
The other looked at our school through the eyes of an experienced educator. Someone who spent their life working in     

education and he was exceptionally impressed after speaking to a group of students who have been involved in the          

University of New South Wales Aspire Program. 

This amazing program, led in our school by Jesse Druzinec, gives students from kindergarten through to Year 12 the         

opportunity to find out more about University life. Our students were able to explain to the Vice Chancellor what their      

aspirations for the future were and many new the pathway to reach that aspiration. It was amazing to see students from 

year 9 through to year 11 speaking with the Vice Chancellor of the University without concern for his position but simply as 

one person to another. The Vice Chancellor commented that this does not happen in most schools and in most schools he 

visited students, particularly year 9 and 10, often had no idea of where they wanted to head after leaving school and very 

rarely did they know the pathway to follow if they did have a career aspiration. 

Seeing the reaction of these people and the interaction between our students and the Vice Chancellor I was reminded yet 

again that how capable and competent our students are, how confident they are because of the opportunities they get at 

school, at home and in the community. Students sometimes comment that because they are from Lightning Ridge they 

have limited options for the future, I disagree; I truly believe that Ridge kids as good as anyone and can work to become 

whatever they want in their adult lives. 

On the 19th we have our CAPA night and I’m sure it will be an amazing success and I look forward to it every parent coming 

along to see their child perform and enjoy this opportunity to showcase the talents of our kids and enjoy some family time. 

There will be a barbecue available before the show to help those parents rushing home from work who may not have the 

time to prepare the usual evening meal. 

On the 20th we have a group travelling up from Dubbo to involve our primary students in a dream Cricket program. Dream 

cricket promotes basic cricketing skills and enjoyment of activity at a level that everyone can participate and be successful 

with and enjoy. Students will be treated to a sausage sizzle for lunch, this is another activity being supported by Lightning 

Ridge Rotary 

On the 21st my boss will be coming to the school to check that all is going well and meet with some staff and students. 

The following Friday the 28th is Grandparent’s day and I will be huge celebration of the importance of grandparents to our 

school and community hard like to see as many grandparents and grandfriends as possible to come in and spend some time 

with their grandchildren. A barbecue lunch will be provided by the School the P&C and Lightning Ridge Rotary. 

One of our year 12 students, Genevieve Peady has received a highly commended result in the Dorothy Mackellar Poetry 

Competition.  This results means a top 12 finish in all of Australia. 

As usual this school is packed full of learning opportunities for students as well has many other activities which celebrate 

and reinforce the value of community and physical or cultural activity. Please be part of all of our activities as they are    

provided for the benefit of our students and our community. 

 RIDGE KIDS CAN DO ANYTHING!!! 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Yr 12 Formal  

Swimming 

carnival 



 

 

Primary Student  

of the Week   

Term 4 Week 2  S3B 

Bulya Boney  

 
Bulya consistently applies himself to all areas of his schooling and is a delightful member of the 

class.  

Secondary Student   

of the Week  

Term 3 Week  10  

Marshall Mahoney Year 9 
Marshall constantly strives to provide his best work at all times. He is a cheerful and cooperative 

member of his class, and shown great improvement in his ability to work with a mixed group.  



 

 

Primary Student  

of the Week   

Term 4 Week 2 ES1J 

Rafay Khurram  

 

Rafay is a quiet and hard working student who is always kind to others. He is an enthusiastic               

participant in all classroom activities and is first to volunteer when help is needed. Rafay always       

follows the school rules and is a wonderful role model for his fellow Kindy class mates. We are 

very lucky to have him in Kindy Joeys. Well done, Rafay! 

Secondary Student   

of the Week  

Term 4 Week 1 

Hareem Sohail  Year 10

  

Hareem continuously produces high quality work in all her subjects. She is punctual, polite and 
always brings her equipment to class. Hareem understands the importance of seeking feedback 
from her teachers, and incorporates this feedback to ensure that she always hands in her best 

Primary Student  

of the Week  

Week 1 S2H 

Leeanna Tucker  

Leeanna has work consistently in the classroom, showing improved results in literacy, she is 

always ready to have a go at anything with a smile on her face. Keep it up Leeanna. 



 

 

PURCHASE 

YOUR  

TICKETS AT 

LRCS OFFICE 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


